



FRMCS subgroup of the Deployment Group - Seventh Meeting

5th February 2025

9:00 – 10:00

On-line meeting

Participants

<u>Name</u>	<u>Company</u>	<u>Present</u>
1. Jesús Santiago	ADIF	No
2. José Alberto González	ADIF	No
3. Sara Caramés	ADIF	Yes
4. Jean-François Caubet	AERRL	Yes
5. Pierre Cotellet	Alstom	Yes
6. Jose Antonio Quintano	CAF	Yes
7. Jean-Philippe Gachot	CER	Yes
8. Paweł Bernacik	CER	No
9. Dittrich Jaroslav	CER	No
10. Achim Vrielink	DB	No
11. Holger Lietz	DB	Yes
12. Markus Neubacher	DB	Yes
13. Morten Schläger	DB	Yes
14. Marco Schwarz	DB	No
15. Mario Sela	DB	Yes
16. Ralf Marxen	DB	Yes
17. Bardo Schettini	EIM	Yes
18. Giuseppe Miccoli	EIM	No
19. Maria Cataldo	FSI	No

20. Leonardo Malesci	FSI	Yes
21. Cataffo Vittorio	FSI	Yes
22. Felice Iusto	FSI	No
23. Antona Gaspare	FSI	Yes
24. Arild Nybrodahl	Bane NOR	Yes
25. Johann Lienhart	OEBB	No
26. Erik Hadl	OEBB	No
27. David Loeschenbrand	OEBB	Yes
28. Paweł Bernacik	PKP PLK	No
29. Manfred Schienbein	Siemens	No
30. Eric Giraud-Desjuzeur	SNCF	Yes
31. Simon Gouyou-Beauchamps	SNCF	Yes
32. Pascal Désaunay	SNCF	Yes
33. Eric Le Moal	SNCF	No
34. Pipsa Hallner	Trafikverket	Yes
35. Mats Malmström	Trafikverket	No
36. Dan Mandoc	UIC	Yes
37. Michael Mikulandra	UNIFE	No
38. Jorgen Mattisson	UNIFE	Yes
39. Pasquale Donadio	UNITEL (Comesvil)	Yes
40. Petr Linhart	UNITEL (AZD)	Yes
41. David Rothbaum	UNITEL (Ericsson)	Yes
42. Igor Alexandrov	UNITEL (Ericsson)	Yes
43. Martin Schroeder	ERA	Yes
44. Giacomo Potenza	ERA	Yes
45. Wawrzyniec Perschke	DG MOVE	Yes
46. Michaela Strohschneider	DG MOVE	No
47. Karel Van Gils	EU-RAIL	Yes

48. Alfonso Lorenzo

Ineco

Yes

Agenda

1. Introduction
2. MoM last meeting
3. Presentation for the HL DpG
4. State of play working groups
5. AOB

Minutes of the Meeting

1. Opening

Karel Van Gils (EU-RAIL) welcomed the members to the 7th FRMCS subgroup meeting. He explained that the primary objective of the meeting was to review the presentation for the HL DpG meeting on 13th February.

New participants Igor Alexandrov (Ericsson) and David Loeschbrand (ÖBB) introduced themselves.

The agenda was agreed.

2. Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting

The MoM on the 15th of January meeting approved.

3. Presentation for the HL DpG

The proposed presentation for the HL DpG meeting on 13th February was discussed and some amendments were agreed (see presentation¹).

Karel Van Gils clarified that the HL DpG is open to new members that should follow the applicant process established in the RoP. This process is foreseen twice per year. Additionally, he indicated that the documents were informally approved by the HL DpG, therefore, it is expected that they would be formally approved in the meeting without discussion. After the HL DpG, all the documents will be updated in the SharePoint. *[Action: upload in the FRMCS SharePoint the HL DpG documents after their formalisation in the HL DpG February meeting]*

4. State of play working groups

¹ [20250213 presentation 1st formal HL DpG.pptx](#)

David Rothbaum (Ericsson), Mario Sela (DB) and Pipsa Hallner (Trafikverket) introduced the status of the WG1, WG2 and WG3, respectively (see presentation).

It was mentioned that, although it is not expected that the HL DpG will review the working documents in detail, it is important that the HL DpG is involved in supporting and approving the recommendations provided by the working groups. It was agreed that the deliverables should be reader friendly, also for people not familiar with FRMCS topics. The proposed timelines for the different WG were also agreed. [Agreement]

Regarding chapter 2 of the WG2 deliverable on “current status authorization and regulatory framework and proposals on adapting authorization and regulatory framework”, Martin Schroeder (ERA) indicated there could be some issues for ERA to managing parallel working groups on authorization. It was agreed that we should avoid overlap and double work in Working Groups/Parties. However, the authorization topic during migration is a relevant point for RU’s/IM’s and industry, not technical, but on pace, process, capacity and costs where ERA should be involved. It is identified as open point to be discussed bilaterally with ERA. *[Action: Align with ERA to managing potential parallel working groups on authorisation]*

Regarding chapter 3 of the WG2 deliverable on “Financial analysis - cost survey”, Giacomo Potenza (ERA) indicated that the results of the ERA Industry survey has finalized, and the results will be presented in the RISC Committee in February. He indicated that the survey data is limited for chapter 3 of the WG2 deliverable, possibly a new survey has to be launched to obtain the data to perform the more detailed cost-benefit analysis.

5. AOB

Karel Van Gils asked the participants to report their HL DpG members on the topics to be managed in the February HL DpG meeting.

There were no additional points to be managed.

Karel Van Gils thanks all attendees for their active input and participation.

[Action: select a date for the next Plenary meeting]

Action List

No.	Action	Owner	Deadline	Status
1	Upload in the FRMCS SharePoint the HL DpG documents after their formalisation in the HL DpG February meeting	Alfonso Lorenzo	Mid-February	Open
2	Align with ERA to managing potential parallel working groups on authorisation	Mario Sela Pasquale Donadio Karel Van Gils	February	Open
3	Select a date for the next Plenary meeting	Karel Van Gils Alfonso Lorenzo	June HL DpG meeting	Open

